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Comments: Fixed anchors and hardware, including bolts, are a necessary part of climbing and mountaineering.
The proposed policy that would effectively ban fixed anchors and have a laborious approval process doesn't
serve the interests of climbers and recreationalists. The visual or other impacts of fixed anchors and hardware
are minimal and their placement, use and existence in wilderness areas is in line with what wilderness is about.
Preserving wilderness areas is a great goal but they shouldn't be treated as areas that live in a bubble. There's
always going to be impacts in wilderness, from foot steps to trails and signs. Allowing fixed anchors and
hardware can exist in line with those types of impacts that allow wilderness to be used and enjoyed by all,
including climbers. Please do not put this policy in place as it seriously threatens the ability of climbers to
recreate responsibly and safely in wilderness areas.



